
OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

HELD on 15TH MAY 2010  

      36 members attended the meeting. 

 

1. The Chairman welcomed everyone to the Meeting, especially the three new attendees, Peter 

Lloyd (51-56), Brian Power (39-46) and George Cronin (60-63).  By coincidence seven members 

of the same class (1945) happened to be sitting on the same table. 

 

2. Minutes of the 2009 AGM were taken as read.  Their adoption was proposed by Barry Reid (53-

58), seconded by Michael Collins (44-50) and passed unanimously.   

 

3. Treasurer’s Report.  Colin Porcher (46-54) reported that the total income for the year 2009/10 

was £911, with an expenditure of £1183, leaving a deficit of £272, with a bank deposit of £1670.  

The adoption of his report was proposed by Robert Collins (40-45), seconded by Howard Bodger 

(41-46) and passed unanimously.  There were no matters arising, but Colin Porcher commented 

that Harlow Museum will stay open for the foreseeable future, and they were looking for a 

prefect’s cap. 

 

4. Election of Officers.  The re-election of Chairman Roger Pyle (53-58), Secretary Michael Dyke 

(50-58) and Treasurer Colin Porcher (46-54) was proposed by Michael Collins (44-50), seconded 

by Richard Baldry (59-65) and passed unanimously.                                                                                         

 

5. Members’ telephone numbers and email addresses.  The Meeting again allowed their 

telephone numbers and email addresses to be appended to the Members’ Directory.   

 

6. Date and venue of next Meeting.  The Meeting agreed that the next AGM will be on the 14th 

May 2011, at St. John’s A.R.C. with Walker Catering providing the meal.  There was a long 

debate and several proposals and counter-proposals regarding the date for future meetings.  

Finally the proposal by Richard Baldry (59-65), seconded by David Fish (44-49), that the 

AGM/Reunion be held on the third Saturday in May, was carried unanimously.   

 

7. Cost of Web Site.   Chris McCready (61-65), the “Webmaster”, had asked previously if anybody 

would be prepared to help towards the cost of the web site, which amounts to approximately £75 

per annum.  The Meeting did feel that he should be supported in his efforts and that the Club make 

up any shortfall.  On a proposal by Roger Brickwood (62-65), £75 would be reserved in the 

Accounts, so that Chris McCready would be able to clarify the situation to the Members at next 

year’s Reunion, as he was unable to attend this year at the last moment.   

 

8. Price of next year’s Dinner.   The Secretary explained that there were significant increases in 

costs of the meal and the hall anticipated for next year which, coupled with the possible 

expenditure on the web site, could amount to £4 - £5 per person.  On a proposal from Barry Reid 

(53-58), the price for next year was provisionally set at £30 maximum.  Due to the financial 

situation John Parsons (41-51) proposed that the raffle prize of a free ticket should be withdrawn, 

and this was also agreed.   

 

9. Any Other Business.   

 

(a) John Upsall (59-64) proposed that the cups be sold for scrap to raise funds.  This proposal 

was turned down after Don Graham (44-52) said that his father had presented a cup, and he 

wants it left in the Club’s hands until his death!  Colin Porcher said that the Foster 

Stevenson cup, “Missing over Germany”, must be kept.     

(b) Robert Collins proposed a vote of thanks to the Committee for their work.   

 

      The meeting closed at 11 p.m. 



OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB 
 

ANNUAL REUNION DINNER 
 

15TH MAY 2010  

***** 
Members attending: 

 

David Abbey 43-51 

Philip Alexander 61-63 

Richard Atkins 50-58 

Richard Baldry 59-65 

David Barker 54-57 

Bill Billing 45-51 

Max Blake 59-61 

Howard Bodger 41-46 

Roger Brickwood 62-65 

Robert Collins 40-45 

Michael Collins 44-50 

George Cronin 60-63 

David Dufton 46-52 

Michael Dyke 50-58 

Tony Eastwood 49-56 

David Fish 44-49 

Chris Giffin 55-65 

Ian Gow 43-47 

Donald Graham 44-52 

Norman Jackson 54-61 

Peter Lloyd 51-56 

Richard Morgan 53-58 

Malcolm Norris 50-55 

John Oliver 45-51 

John Parsons 41-51 

Norman Pegrum 38-43 

Colin Porcher 46-54 

John Power 38-42 

Brian Power 39-46 

Shaun Pyatt 59-64 

Roger Pyle 53-58 

Barry Reid 53-58 

Malcolm Seward 49-56 

John Upsall 59-64 

Bob West 41-45 

Lewis Whitby 41-46 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Please return this slip as soon as possible, and indicate if you are attending or not. 

 

I SHALL   …………… 

    (Please tick) be attending the dinner on 14th May 2011. 

I SHALL NOT ……… 

 

Name:  …………………………………………  Tel. No.   ………………………… 
 

Address:  ……………………………………………………………………………… 
 

………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

………………………………………………….  Post Code: ………………………… 
 

E-Mail Address:  …………………………………    

 

Please add my name and details to the O.H. Directory ………..  (Please tick)  

(for those whose names do not already appear). 



OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB 
ANNUAL REUNION DINNER 

15TH MAY 2010  
***** 

Apologies received from: 
 

John Anderson 61-65 

Peter Barnes 58-64 

Victor Bellingham 54-59 

Peter Careless 53-62 

Malcolm Careless 47-56 

Alan Careless 42-52 

Graham Carter 50-54 

David Chainey 51-54 

Edward Cheshire 52-58 

Barry Clarke -52 

Peter Clear 53-58 

Richard Collins 46-52 

John Congdon 35-44 

Peter Cottee 48-52 

Michael Cottee 48-50 

Colin Crouchman 43-48 

Chris Dadson 55-61 

Norman Dellow 33-38 

W Dufton 40-44 

Barry Dwyer 57-62 

Richard Ellice 53-63 

Stephen Ellis 51-59 

John Fordham 50-56 

Tom Foulds 37-39 

Gerald George 63-65 

Jim Gilbert 49-53 

Michael Haffner 52-58 

Alan Haigh 47-52 

Rodney Harris 45-52 

Glanville Hart 31-36 

David Hill 56-61 

Michael Hoffman 57-62 

Andrew Hogarth 61-65 

Derek Hogg 62-65 

Jonathan Howarth 60-63 

David Illsley 56-61 

Andrew James 51-57 

Philip Jefferis 41-42 

Nick Jeffries 51-57 

Richard Jeffries 56-61 

Hugh Jones 56-63 

Gordon Kattau 51-56 

Graham Keeler 54-58 

Roger Kenningale 56-61 

David Little  

Roger Lovell 45-52 

Peter Madsen 50-56 

Neil Maitland-Walker 53-58 

Rex Marsh 38-43 

Chris McCready 61-65 

Clive Menhinick 45-52 

Malcolm Mills 56-62 

Tony Milton 45-51 

David Morgan 47-55 

John Morgan 48-53 

Chris Newman 53-57 

David Nicoll 55-60 

Chris Page 50-58 

Graham Peacock 44-49 

Alan Peacock 39-43 

Michael Philbrick 43-50 

Alan Pollitt 41-49 

John Pryor 58-64 

Barry Pyle 57-63 

Chris Pyle 50-56 

Dennis Rand 42-48 

Jimmie Roe 39-45 

Peter Ross 46-55 

Peter Roubottom 53-63 

Richard Schwier 44-48 

Gerald Searing 50-52 

David Seward 52-61 

William Sheppard 37-42 

Michael Slater 50-58 

Martin Smith 50-55 

Lionel Stout 42-46 

Richard Stuart 38-45 

David Taylor 50-57 

John Taylor 50-55 

Brian Totman 48-52 

David Truscott 56-61 

Michael Warboys 54-58 

Frank Warboys 39-44 

Ian Weare 58-64 

Michael Weeks 51-58 

John Welch 41-46 

John West 48-53 

Brian Wheatley 59-65 

John White 47-51 

Tony White 51-56 

 


	Name:  …………………………………………  Tel. No.   …………………………

